NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

     MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9th MAY 2016     






   
             Speakers:


Cllr. Andrew Bowles. Leader of Swale Borough Council.



25 members of the public. 

Apologies received from Mr. Graham Smith

Cllr. Mike Whiting

Cllr. Lloyd Bowen

1.
Opening

Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr. Anthony Trim opened the meeting at 7.30p.m welcomed the public along with guest speaker Cllr.Andrew Bowles, Leader of Swale Borough Council. 
2.
Presentation by Cllr.Andrew Bowles

Cllr. Bowles expressed how much he enjoyed coming to the Annual Meeting of  Norton Buckland & Stone 
Parish Council although he was not the Borough Councillor. 


He stated that on average he attended two Parish Council meetings a week.   Tuesdays and Wednesdays were
taken up with SBC meetings.  Another three Parish Councils have their meeting this evening but he had 
turned them down to attend at Norton.

There are continuing cuts in the budget affecting Social Services very badly. As the population is going up and 
everyone is living longer it is draining Social Services.  Cllr Bowles has daily updates on their services as he is 
personally concerned.  He has been persuaded to take over to become Chairman of the Regulation Committee 
which he thoroughly enjoys.

Although he has not had any enquiries from Norton he has been fighting cases for children entitled to transport 
if their chosen school is more than three miles away, KCC will not grant them transport if there is a school 
nearer.  This would be regardless of the fact that a child may have passed the 11+ and obtained a place at the 
local grammar school.  If a comprehensive school is closer then they will not grant them transport to the 
grammar school.

He concluded by stating that this may be the last time he stands as County Councillor, the residents will decide 
if they want him back and hopefully he will at our Annual Meeting next year.  If not he will continue to support 
Norton Buckland & Stone PC in anyway he can and stated that it had been an absolute pleasure being with 
everyone here again this evening.

Questions from the floor.

Questions included the speed of vehicles travelling along lanes.  Cllr. Bowles said he is happy to include in his 
budget a mph flashing light sign if the Parish Council decide that it will help.


There were also concerns regarding lorries in lay bys.  Cllr. Bowles explained that if the lorry taco had expired 
then the lorry could only been moved with a police escort.  He had been surprised at the proportion of fines that 
had been paid, which had been 800 tickets since Christmas.


Cllr. Bowles stated that he is determined to get the lay-by on the A2 sorted out and will be talking to the area 
manager as it is likely Cllr. Bowles will be Chairing the next meeting.
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Cllr. Bowles was asked if we could limit the number of HGV on our village roads as there are so 
many.  He stated that there is very little that can be done and that in fact he has been arguing for many 
years and will continue to do so that the 60mph speed limit is ridiculous.  All should be 30mph to 
make it simple for everyone.
3. 
Approval of Minutes.






The minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting held on 16th April 2015 were duly signed by Cllr. Trim as a 
correct record.
4.
Parish Council Chairman’s Annual Review


Cllr. Trim opened by stating that not very much has varied from last year. There had been no change on the 
Committee. The Parish Council had held six regular meetings within the year with an attendance of 90%. which 
is exceptional.  He thanked all Councillors for their diligence saying it was quite remarkable.


Our precept this year had been presented at £6025.00 which all our services are run from.  The Parish Council 
try hard to control our costs.  However, please bear in mind that by keeping the precept down we do not have 
any resources to fight a major campaign if something major occurred e.g. needing legal representation which 
would most probably be a planning application.

The Parish Council had considered 10 planning applications and raised objections to two.

 One being a gypsy site on Straight Hill supporting Newnham Parish Council.  The applicant has now applied for a Certificate of Lawfulness.

The main planning application of 67 houses submitted by Legal & General on the redundant Nursery site was rejected in September.  Legal & General lodged an appeal which resulted in a public enquiry,this lasted three days.  Two in March and one in April. Cllr Trim and Cllr. Steel represented the Parish Council at the public enquiry which Cllr. Trim spoke at.    Cllr. Trim advised parishioners that he was disappointed that SBC did not fight as we would have liked regarding the application in fact it was quite embarrassing.  Cllr. Trim thanked everyone who wrote to oppose the application and Cllr. Lloyd Bowen who gave a very impressionable speech.  The inspector dismissed the appeal and therefore the site has an undetermined future unless Legal & General stand by their word and fall back on the all ready approved Garden Center.  Although he believed this was used in the context of a threat by Legal & General the community would welcome a Garden Center.

Local Councillors, The Village Hall and The Parish Council had jointly funded the purchase of a public defibrillator which has been erected on the wall outside the main door of the Village Hall.  Should it be needed it is essential that 999 is dialled and the emergency services will supply a code to release the AED.  

The Minerals and Waste plan for Kent has been submitted and returned for approval by KCC this includes Barbary Farm in Provender Lane Norton.  This will be going to committee in June and July. The PC have submitted their objections and therefore there is nothing more they can do.

Cllr. Trim finished by thanking all the Councillors for their diligence, the ladies for the wonderful refreshments and the clerk for another year.

5.
Any Other Business.

Cllr. Bowles wished everyone well and said that he hoped to be back next year at our Annual meeting talking as 
your County Councillor.
6.  
Closure of Meeting

The Chairman of the Parish Council  thanked everyone for coming, the ladies for providing refreshments for the evening and the clerk for all her hard work for another year.  He then closed the meeting at 9.20 pm.






         2 of 2
